Sam Grad Remarks by Milisa Galazzi
These words were given by 'misa' at Sam's Memorial Service in Westford, MA on Saturday, January 25, 2014 

Good Morning. I'm the "closer" on Sam's speaker line up, and I'm misa, the Director of Brewster Day Camp, where Sam worked for three summers.
I feel honored to stand with you today and to celebrate the incredible life of Sam Grad.

And, Sam, what an inspiring life, you led!
In fact, you were a stupendous, human being! 
Some of us, take a while to find ourselves....

Sam was simply, GREAT, at being SAM! 
Many of you, have known him far longer than, I. 
Though if you knew Sam at all, you knew Sam, well. 
This, is because, he allowed us, to know him - and what a privilege that was!
Sam never held back.... 
He jumped into everything with both feet, giving 100%, and doing so, with his trademark grin, and a sparkle, in his eye. 
Sam showed us that living, fully, present, in each moment, brings delight, into our individual, and, collective, lives. 
Sam communicated exquisitely. 

He connected us, to one another - and continues to do so - just look around!
We each, hold cherished memories, of our time shared with him.     
I first met Sam in the late Spring of 2010.  
He drove, to the Winter Office, in Providence, to interview, for the very last job, that we still, had, available at our camp. 
In that first meeting, I was immediately struck by Sam's charming...thoughtful...and honest... demeanor. 
We talked about his sincere dream, to one day, be a wonderful camp counselor.

A role model.

Just like the ones that he looked up to, during his 10 summers, at Camp Coniston.
Sam, happily accepted, my job offer to be a Camper Assistant: A one-on-one aide, to a young boy, who struggled with autism...lack of attention... and anxiety.

One of the, most challenging campers, BDC has ever enrolled!      

Of course, Sam did an amazing job.

He was patient...empathetic...and set boundaries...with that, truly - cantankerous - little guy. 
If you, believe in angels, Sam certainly earned his wings - that summer!
The following season, Sam came back to BDC - having fallen in love with Cape Cod... Nauset Beach... and a large group of friends. 
As a Tent Counselor for our oldest boys group, Sam flew solo, without a co-counselor, working diligently, with a dozen, 7th and -8th graders.

One of whom was my younger son. 
It's never easy, having your boss' kid, in your group!

Though, Sam, handled that extra level of complication, like a pro. 
I can tell you, that as a parent, of a child in Sam's group, he most certainly, achieved his prior goal, of becoming, a role model counselor. 
And, I wasn't the only one who felt this way...

That summer, Sam earned the Mary Jane Pioppi Staff Award. 
This accolade, is named after my grandmother. 

It's presented, at the close, of each summer, to a COUNSELOR, who, in the eyes of our community, most passionately, embodies the camp motto: 
Sharing Courage...Hope...Good Spirit...and Peace. 
Sam was unbelievable with his boys!

Each day, he brought...enthusiasm...respect..and leadership, to his small group. 
Promoted, to Hill Head, in his third, summer at BDC, Sam, joined our leadership team.

He worked, synergistically, with all - to create the silly...spontaneous...magic...that is camp. 
Sam's, thoughtful, private, conversations, with his campers and staff - whose wise counsel, they often sought - still resonate, with so many of us.  
Without, "sugar coating this" - as Sam would say - it is utterly...devastating...that he is no longer with us - physically.  

When I think of Sam, these words come to mind: EXHUBERANT...QUICK-WITTED...KIND.

Sam was all of that, and so, so, much more...
Sam's legacy, of... generosity of spirit... living life to the fullest - with wild abandon... lives on, in each of us. 
I, hold Sam's memory, in the highest esteem.

My wish, is that future generations, will do the same.
Each of us, is blessed, when we remember, Sam. 
We all have the capacity, to reflect on our time together.

Whether, it was for just a few short months, or for twenty-two-and-a-half, full, years. 
Sam Grad, was an incredible, young man! 
We are each, a better person, for having known him. 
We honor Sam, every day, that we keep him, in our hearts, and in our minds. 
And, we do this - as Sam did - by interacting with one another, joyously, and with ease. 

Collectively, we can all carry him forward. 
Together, we can each, make, Sam’s memory, a blessing.   
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